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Minutes for the WCSA Formal Full-Body Meeting

Tuesday, September 11, 2012
Call to Order:

Anthony McGuire called to order the formal full-body meeting of the Wesleyan Council on Student affairs at 07:00 P.M. on Tuesday, September 11, 2012 in the Bayley Room of the Library
Roll Call:

Excused: Tim O’keefe, Addison Miller, Will Ford, Megan Bachelder, Sammi Heffron, Haneya Hassan 
Absent: Alex Lothstein, 
President’s Report: “The price of greatness is responsibility” – Winston Churchill 

Presented the Sexual Misconduct Policy to the faculty last night, everything went well

Archway meeting 9/11/12

 – Upcoming Renovations of the buildings, smith, fraternities and SLUs.

· Merrick Hall is being looked at for a potential academic building 

· The administration has money for a dance studio 

· New effort to increase the endowment which has met its goal the previous semester 

· The house keeping service is generally unsatisfactory but the organization has never worked on a college campus before. This is an important issue 

· Chuck Steinmetz mentioned that they are working on fixing academic advising. Looking into an online system that would allow one to look at their course towards graduation. The catalogue is also under review

Election meeting 

· Starting next week, the election initiative task force will be tabling in Ham-Wil to give students information on how to register to vote 

· There will be voting training this Sunday hosted by Joan Mclean at 4pm in smith lounge.

· Potential viewing parties for the upcoming campaign season be on the look out for information regarding these 

· In general the committee is looking to increase election fervor 

· From 11-1 next Thursday, The “show you care and vote bus” will be on the jaywalk and in the Corns parking lot

· Nancy’s little helpers will be helping provide advertising for the event

· Voter Registration ends on October 9th
Vice President’s Report:  
- Working on Survey questions if you have any comments on them please share. There are a lot of surveys traveling around the campus these days. 
Secretary’s Report:  No Report 
Residential Affairs Committee Report: 
· Committee Goals:

· To increase sustainability using a lights out program to shut off the lights in buildings where the lights stay on all night 

· The free store may or may not be on campus next semester but it was a very good thing for the students and is a great way to reduce waste

· Improve renovations on the Residential Side 

· Met with Bob Wood about the Parking Meters. Public Safety has decided that they will go around and collect the money from meters

· The Annex doesn’t have a key card swipe. It provides a hassle for students who have meetings in the building. The key card system is being upgraded 

· Walk the Jaywalk at night. It’s safer 
Academic Affairs Committee Report:  
· Will have an update on the Academic Advising survey soon

· Working on a Ted X proposal 

· Last semester Zeke spoke with the new head librarian, now there are outlets lined along the balcony of the library 
Campus Relations Committee Report:  
· The meetings today went extremely well

· The committee will work on getting posters up for these events 

· Delaware County of electors would like to hire OWU students to work the polls

· The committee created tabling conduct guidelines 

· Still working on the luncheon with the other University Student governments, the luncheon will take place on October 13th to learn more about other liberal arts schools and help each other out

· There will be WCSA information in the Transcript. A picture and a summary of what happened with the parking meter situation 

· Sammi Heffron will have the WCSA sweatshirts at the next full body meeting 
Student Conduct Committee Report: 
· Thank you to everyone involved with revising the Sexual Misconduct Policy, especially Dean Goldsberry 

· Moving on to the alcohol policy. Next week he would like to give a brief presentation next week. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
· Budget Committee heard one request this week from Hillel. They are partnering with a couple other cultural groups to put on a fashion show/ fundraiser for a good cause. They want to have students modeling and walking down the runway in a fashion show like a fashion show. They are requesting 297.80 dollars. In favor: 20 opposed: 0 Abstaining: 0

· Anticipate the budget request for a new budgetary technological system to be used with Org Sync 

· The budget committee will be presenting at Go OWU this Saturday.
Advisor’s Report: 
· unable to have any solid information about Dan’s Deli’s relocation at this time.

· Don’t park you bikes on anything other than a rack

· 7 months of work went into the Sexual Misconduct Policy but the rest will be left to Student Conduct 
· Reminder - only 2 Fraternities have fulfilled the requirements for Responsible Host Training 
· Working to identify people for the review committee 

· The interim Vice President of finance is only here 2-3 days a week. May be a good person to get to know

· The construction of the Dance Studio is currently set for next summer 

· Update the Blog with information about the upcoming student elcction

Old Business: 
New Business: 
Motion to End Debate: 

Announcements:
· Matt Swaim has a few ideas for our extra money.

· Frisbee Golf Goals 
· The Tennis Courts need a shed to keep balls instead of having the players have to walk to Edwards when they need them.
· Friday a cookout at Alpha Sig and a dance party to follow 
· 8 will be presented this weekend 
· Econ Department picnic will be tomorrow at 5:30pm
· Next weekend there will be a dance show with all proceeds going 
· Career fair will be coming up soon
· Dean Goldsberry’s T-Shirts have arrived! Be sure to Dine with the Dean to get free merch.
Motion to Adjourn (until time of next meeting)


